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ARVILLE COLJ~EGE 

NEW 

The campaign entitled "Three to Grow On" was announced in the last issue of the College 
Bulletin. This expansive program features the construction of three new buildings during 
the next three years: a new Science Center, a student union, and a men's dormitory. 

All three of these facilities will become a reality when $800,000 is received in gifts for 
the Science Center. Although the three buildings will cost $2.2 million, the student union 
and men's dormitory can be financed through borrowed funds and the sale of bonds be­
cause they are income producing. You, as friends of the College are invited to have a 
part in raising the $800,000 needed to build the Science Center. 

The first regional campaign has been underway for the past two months in the state of 
Ohio. Eighty-eight volunteer committee members in Ohio have been personally inviting 
churches, individuals, and businesses to give toward this project. Six regional banquets have 
also been held in Ohio. Over 300 committeemen will be serving in other regional cam­
paigns before the three-year national campaign is completed. 

This issue of the Bulletin features pictures and descriptions of the new Science Center. 
Future issues will feature the student union and men's dom1itory. People of vision will ap­
preciate the importance of the science program as it relates to the over-all ministry of 
Cedarville College. Two-thirds of the young people in our country will be going on to 
higher epqcation by 1976. Many young people from our churches become spiritually crip­
pled by the. supposed conflicts between science and the Scriptures as taught in most secular 
colleges aQd universities. Christian educators know that there is a harmony of truth whether 
it is revealed in the written Word of God or in His created world. We need to dispel the 
illusion that science is solely secular. All truth comes from God and it is agreed that the 
College needs this new Science Center in order that our students may be given a Christian 
world-life view that does not exclude science. 

(Continued on page 3) 

December, 1969-January, 1970 

New Science Center 

HOMECOMING 1969 
Homecoming clay, October 18, 1969, was 

a crisp, clear and exciting day for those who 
came to enjoy the Homecoming activities. 

The theme, "Pressing Toward the Mark" 
was the challenge to which everyone was 
dedicated, especially the classes competing 
in floats. The theme was taken from the 
verse found in Philippians 3: 14, "I press to­
ward the mark for the prize of the high call­
ing of God in Christ Jesus." 

The campus dormitories had open house 
and were competing for an "appearance" 
award. Other college buildings were open 
for the many friends and alumni to re-visit. 

The annual parade, through the business 
section of the village, was highlighted by 
Queen Evelyn Hare. Miss Hare is a senior 
majoring in elementary education. She plans 
to return to the mission field upon gradua­
tion. Float competition was won by the Senior 
Class, and the stationary display award went 
to Fellowship for World Missions. 

Athletic events included a women's field 
hocky game with the Lorain Community 
College, and a cross-country match with 
Marion College and Grand Rapids Baptist 
Bible College and Seminary. The traditional 
soccer game was a 5-0 victory over Transyl­
vania College. 

(Continued on page 6) 



FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK 
Dr. James T. Jeremiah, President 

One of the purposes of Cedarville College is "to encourage growth in 
Christian character in each student, and help the student accept his respon­
sibilities in faithful Christian service." 

Each Sunday it is my privilege to speak in a different local church and 
observe how this purpose is being fulfilled in the lives of many of our gradu­
ates. A few weeks ago the pastor of one of our churches informed me that 
one of our graduates who majored in chemistry while a student here, is em­
ployed in his profession and serving as the Sunday School superintendent. 
This is only one illustration of many which could be given to show that this 
purpose of the College is being fulfilled. 

It is true that many of our graduates enter the ministry and go to the mis­
sion field, but it is our desire that all of them should be in "full-time" Chris­
tian service. By that we mean every student and graduate is encouraged to live 
for Christ every day, and serve every day as a witness for Him. Graduates who 
are faithful to the local churches speak well for their alma mater. 

Everything possible is being done by the College to emphasize the im­
portance of the spiritual life. From the beginning daily chapel has been a re­
quirement. Spll'itual Life Conferences are held during each year and chapel 
speakers come to us representing many professions and seek to relate to the 
students opportunities to serve Christ in th~se areas. Counseling by the stu­
dent personnel staff, administrators, and faculty members is a vital part of this 
spiritual emphasis. 

A number of months ago the Board of Trustees voted to call a man to spend 
his entire time working as the director of Christian service. Because of the 
growth of the College, this important phase of our educational program can 
no longer be done on a part-time basis by someone who is serving as a faculty 
of staff member. 

Rev. Harold Green, who has served for eleven years as the pastor of the Faith 
Baptist Church in Greenville, Ohio, has accepted the invitation of our Board 
to serve as the director of Christian service. It will be his responsibility to care 
for the regular church services in the chapel on Sunday and arrange for Chris­
tian service opportunities for the students. Though his coming to us does not 
begin a new emphasis on the campus, it will enable us to enlarge and strengthen 
this important phase of Christian education on the Cedarville College campus. 

In every way possible we desire to "hold forth the word of life in the midst 
?f a warped and twisted generation, shining like lights in the world." As you 
pray for us we can accomplish much for God, and continue to fulfill the major 
purpose for which this College was founded. 

CHRISTIAN SERVICE 

DIRECTOR 
Rev. Harold Green of Greenville, Ohio, 

will assume the new position of director of 
Christian Service on January 1, 1970. Rev. 
Green received his ThB in 1953 from the 
Baptist Bible Seminary. 

The Falls Baptist Church of Falls, 
Pennsylvania was his first pastorate. After 
having served there as a student pastor for 
approximately one year he moved to Gary, 
Indiana to pastor a mission chtl.rch, the 
Aetna Baptist Church. He was pastor there 
for four years. 

The Faith Baptist Church of Greenville, 
Ohio was started by Rev. Green in October 
of 1958. Since pastoring this church, Rev. 
Green has served on the Scioto Hills Camp 
Board, the organizing board of the Sky View 
Ranch, and was elected to a second term on 
the Council of Ten of the Ohio G.A.R.B.C. 

Rev. Gren has four children, Janet, Kathy, 
Dann, and Larry. Mrs. Green is also a grad­
uate of B.B.S., the class of 1952. 

1969 - 70 YEAR VERSE 
". . . bringing into captivity 

every thought to the obedience 
of Ghrist;" 

IT Corinthians 10:5 

CEDARVILLE COLLEGE 

CHRISTIAN SERVICE 
CONFERENCE OVERFLOWS 
On November 8, 1969, the Cedarville 

College campus organization, Swordbearers, 
conducted the Third Annual Youth Con­
ference for the greater Ohio senior young 
people. Pre-registration indicated that at­
tendance would gr~~tly surpass that of Jast 
year. The facilities for the 250 who pre­
registered were overflowed when over 300 
visited the campus and assembled in the 
lecture rooms. Many were standing and 
seated in the hallway near the meeting. 

The program theme, "Signs of the Time" 
was highlighted by guest speaker, Rev. 
James E. Lowden, who spoke on Commu­
nism, Dr. George Lawlor, Professor of Greek 
and Bible, who spoke on Ecumenicalism, 
and Rev. William Broughton, whose topic 
was Demonism. Dave Peters, a sophomore, 
assisted Rev. Broughton, in his discussion 
period and Mrs. Miriam Maddox, instructor 
in speech, conducted a reader's theatre on 
the book of Job. 

The singspiration in the afternoon was a 
time of group participation and relaxation. 
Some attenders had traveled from Monticel­
lo, Indiana, Roxanna, Illinois, and Hunting­
ton, West Virginia. Sixteen Ohio cities were 
represented for this all-day y01,1th confer­
ence., 

Dave Peters, Larry Radcliff, Chuck Rowe, 
and Mr. Merle Slabaugh, advisor of Sword­
bearers, are already pJanning a program for 
next year. 



CAMPAIGN LAUNCHED, continued from page 1 

The Science Center pictured on page 1 will feature the present science building that 
will be remodeled and used exclusively for, biological sciences. The present science build­
ing will be connected by a glass-enclosed corridor with a solarium located midway and the 
new Science Center will be constructed around the shell of ,Williams Hall. The first floor of 
this building will be used for physics and the second floor for chemistry. 

Science Center Lecture Hall 

Two large lecture halls will be attached to the n01th side of the building. The two lec­
ture halJs will seat 150 students each and can also be used for demonstrating scientific ex­
periments of audio-visual projects. 

Solarium 

The solarium, located in the glass enclosed corridor, will provide space for a greenhouse 
as well as a picturesque setting for students' relaxation. The architecture of the solarium 
matches that of the two lecture halls which gives a pleasing appearance to the Science 
Center as a whole. 

If you have not received a copy of the brochure describing this program, please mail 
us the coupon below. We would like to share all of the exciting details with you. 

I would like to have a copy of your brochure "Three to Grow On." 

Name 

Address 

City ________ _ State Zip Code ____ _ 

SERVICE A WARDS 

Cedarville College personnel received 
special recognition during the President's 
Dinner at the beginning of the 1969-70 
academic year. Service awards were pre­
sented by Dr. James T. Jeremiah to Dr. 
George L. Lawlor, Professor of Greek and 
Bible, Mrs. Miriam B. Maddox, instructor 
in Speech, Mr. Kenneth H. St. Clair, Busi­
ness Manager, Mr. Charles Tarter, mainte­
nance department, and Mrs. Ardeth Webber, 
assistant professor of Business Education for 
10 years of faithful service with the College. 
A 15-year service award plaque was pre­
sented to Miss Bernice Mick ('55) for her 
service as the College Bookstore Manager. 

VIETNAM PRAYER BAND 

SPEAKS OUT 

Support of the Nixon Administration, 
whether in total agreement with its Viet­
nam war policies or not, was expressed by 
the Cedarville College student body as the 
Vietnam Prayer Band conducted a "posi­
tive demonstration" on moratorium day, 
October 15, 1969, around the flagpole on 
campus. 

Larry Radcliff, a senior from Caldwell, 
Ohio representing the prayer group ad­
dressed the student body outside the Science 
Building after having led the students in 
prayer. Phil Stine, a freshman and also a 
Vietnam war veteran, gave his testimony 
and expressed the need for American honor 
in the Vietnam situation. 

The meeting concluded with group sing­
ing of the National Anthem. College faculty 
specifically remembered the Vietnam situa­
tion in prayer before each of their classes 
throughout the day. 

DOW CHEMICAL 
CONTRIBUTION 

The Dow Chemical Company of Midland, 
Michigan has donated various chemistry 
lab materials, consisting of glassware and 
chemicals. According to Dr. Donald Bau­
mann, Chairman of the Science Department, 
the total value of these materials is esti­
mated to be $3,800. 

A major item in the donation was a chart 
recorder to be used for analytical research 
astronomy in the campus observatory. 

Dow's growth, great diversification, · and 
expansive research program makes equip­
ment of all types available to colleges as 
new equipment is designed and utilized by 
industry. 

. ., 



FACULTY FACTS 
Mr. David L. Matson ('60), assistant pro­

fessor of Music, attended the 18th Annual 
Convention of the National Church Music 
Fellowship at the Sherman House in Chi­
cago, October 29-31, 1969. Mr. Matson was 
elected to the office of Secretary for a two­
year term. 

Dr. Donald Baumann, professor of Bac­
teriology and Chemistry, attended the Ohio 
College Biology Teacher Conference in 
Wooster, Ohio, November 8, 1969. Mr. Aus­
tin Elmore and Mr. Larry Killian, associate 
professors of biological science, also attended. 

Dr. Larry Helmick ('63) associate profes­
sor of Chemistry, and Mr. Burt Frye, asso­
ciate professor of Physical Science, received 
research grants from the National Science 
Foundation. Dr. Helmick participated for 
thirteen weeks in a Research Participation 
for College Teachers Program at the Uni­
versity of Florida during the summer. 

Mr. Murray Murdock, associate professor 
of History, was a panelist for a session on 
"How Christian Were the Founding Fa­
thers?" at the Conference on Faith and His­
tory, at the Concordia Teachers College, 
River Forest, Illinois, October 3-4, 1969. 

Dr. Robert Gromacki, professor of Bible 
and Greek, was the main speaker at the Fall 
meeting of the Garden State Fellowship of 
Regular Baptist Churches at Franklin Lakes, 
New Jersey, September 30, 1969. He gave 
three messages on "The Changing Character 
of Pentecostalism." 

Miss June Kearney, associate professor of 
Physical Education, was elected secretary of 
the Miami Valley Field Hockey Association. 

Miss Kearney has also been named coach 
of the United States handball team by the 
U.S. Olympic committee. 

Mr. Jack Payne, assistant professor of 
Music, attended October 29-30, 1969, the 
Annual National Church Music Fellowship 
Convention in Chicago. 

Mr. Dwayne Frank, assistant professor of 
Education, Mr. Brad Moore, associate pro­
fessor of Education, Miss Irma Dodson, as­
sistant professor of education, and Dr. Mer­
lin Ager, chairman of the Education De­
partment, served as panelists on "Child De­
velopment" for the Toledo, Ohio, Emmanuel 
Baptist Christian Day School PTO on No­
vember 3, 1969. 

Mr. Richard Mcintosh, dean of students, 
attended the autumn meeting of the Ohio 
Association of Student Personnel Adminis­
trators in Hueston Woods, Ohio, November 
6-7, 1969. Mr. Thomas Loper, dean of men, 
also attended this meeting. 

Mr. David Gidley, director of Financial 
Aid, attended the Ohio Association of Stu­
dent Financial Aid Administrators in Hues­
ton Woods, Ohio, December 3-5, 1969. Mr. 
Richard Mcintosh, dean of students, also 
attended. 

Miss Joy Mackay, assistant professor of 
Christian Education, conducted a workshop 
and seminar at the Christian Camping Inter­
national Convention in November at the 
Ridgecrest assembly grounds in North Caro­
lina. 

Mr. Kenneth St. Clair, business manager, 
Mr. James Rickard, accountant, Mrs. Doro­
thy Spencer, cashier, and Mrs. Marabeth 
Elmore, receptionist attended October 28 
and 29, 1969, the 11th Annual Conference 
of the Midwest Association of Business Ad­
ministrators of Christian Colleges in Chicago. 

Mrs. Stella Smith, food service consultant 
of Cedarville College, was a featured speak­
er at the 11th Annual Conference of the 
Midwest Association of Business Adminis­
trators of Christian Colleges in Chicago. The 
conference in Chicago was held October 28 
anJ 29, 1969. 

NEW STAFF 
Miss Diane Lewis is the new assistant to 

the Dean of Women in the student person­
nel office. She received her B.S. degree in 
Mathematics Education in 1963 from State 
University of New York. In 1965 Miss Lewis 
received her M.A. degree in Student Per­
sonnel Work in Higher Education from 
Syracuse University. Before assuming her 
present position, she was residence hall ad­
visor at Eastern Michigan University in 
Ypsilanti, Michigan for two years. 

Miss Linda Olson, former student at Ced­
arville, is now secretary in the student per-
sonnel office. -

Mr. Al Grisham, of Norwalk, California, 
joins the College maintenance department 
as electrician. He was formerly employed by 
Sears and Roebuck Co. 

Mr. Lyle Filson and his son, Earl who 
were formerly self-employed in the Tiffin, 
Ohio area have joined the maintenance de­
partment as carpenters. 

Mr. and Mrs. Horace Grover, of White­
hall, Wisconsin are employed in the house­
keeping department and will maintain the 
gym-student center. 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Vinson are on the 
housekeeping staff and will be in charge of 
the library. 

BIRTHS 
Dennis Arnold to Don (NG) and Dorothy 

(NG) Davidson November 5, 1969 in Mil­
waukee, Wisconsin. 

Laura Beth to Robert and Barbara (Ferry) 
Thomas-('56) October 5, 1969 in Cleveland, 
Ohio. 

Jennifer Lynn to George ('68) and Joyce 
('68) Goodwin October 12, 1969 in Grand 
Rapids, Michigan. 

Charlotte Denise to Charles ('60) and 
Wanda (NG) Hom of Bozeman, Montana. 

Bryan Todd to Paul and Joan ('64) (Bryant) 
Mattucci August 3, 1969 in Akron, Ohio. 

Kent Theodore to Mr. and Mrs. Ted 
Oakley ('67) on July 29, 1969 in Springboro, 
Ohio. 

MARRIAGE VOWS 
Mr. Douglas Lightly ('67) was married to 

Jane Hess ('69) on July 5, 1969 in Bunker 
Hill, Illinois. They reside in Winona Lake, 
Indiana, where Doug is in his last year of 
seminary. 

Mr. Boyd Griffith ('65) and Kathy Johnson 
('68) were married August 22, 1969. Kathy 
is teaching in the Xenia, Ohio area and Boyd 
is working at the Cedarville College Press. 
Boyd and Kathy have been accepted for 
missionary service with Trans World Radio 
in Bonaire, Netherlands, Antilles. They wilh 
be producing music for Spanish and Portu­
guese broadcasts. 

STUDENT FACTS 
The College Choir will participate with 

the Springfield, Ohio, Symphony Orchestra 
for the presentation of Hector Berlioz' "L' 
Enfance du Christ," on December 6, at the 
Memorial Hall in Springfield, Ohio. 

The Cedarville College Women's Athletic 
Teams are now participating in a league for 
volleyball and basketball. The league in­
cludes five colleges: Wilmington College, 
College of Mount St. Joseph on the Ohio, 
Western College, "University of Cincinnati, 
and Cedarville College. Miss Maryalyce 
Jeremiah ('65), assistant· 12rofessor of Physi­
cal Education, was elected secretary-treasur­
er of this league. 

Judy Stamatis, a senior majoring in physi­
cal education, has been named as a coach 
by the U. S. Olympic Team for team hand­
ball. Judy was also selected to the 1st team 
of the Miami Valley, (Ohio) Field Hockey 
Association which participated in the Great 
Lakes Sectional Tournament in Kalamazoo, 
Michigan on November 15, 1969. 

ALUMNI OF NOTE 
Rev. Horace Ward Jr. ('61) has been ap­

pointed dean of students at Lee College, 
Cleveland, Tennessee. On August 30, 1969 
Rev. Ward received his Ph.D. degree from 
Ohio State University where he has majored 
in guidance counseling and developmental 
psychology. He has recently taught in the 
psychology department at Lee College. 

Mr. James R. Halvorsen ('67) received 
the Master of Science degree from Iowa 
State University on May 24, 1969. 

Mr. Richard Pettit Jr. ('67) has received 
an assistantship to Miami University for his 
Ph.D. this fall. Mr. Pettit received has mas­
ters in history from the University of Dayton 
in April, 1969. 

Manny Pereira ('66) is a 1st Lieutenant 
in the U. S. Air Force and is an aircraft 
maintenance and analysis officer. 

Mr. Maurice L. Stone ('58) is on the fac­
ulty of the Slippery Rock State College in 
Slippery Rock, Pennsylvania. 

Miss Geraldine Henry (' 41) has retired 
from the Northeastern High School in Clark 
County, Ohio after teaching thirty-five years 
in the Northeastern school district. 

Dr. James Wisecup ('50) has been ap­
pointed Piqua, Ohio Superintendent of 
Schools. Dr. Wisecup, a native of Cedarville, 
is a forn1er Piqua teacher and elementary 
school principal. He has taught classes in 
educational administration at Wright State 
University, Dayton, Ohio the past year. 

Mr. Marv Stephens ('65) is a faculty mem­
ber of the science division at Malone Col­
lege, Canton, Ohio. Marv recently received 
his Ph.D. from the University of Nebraska. 

Mr. David Fetzer ('64) was one of seventy­
s~x graduates from the Dallas Theological 
~eminary May 16, 1969. Dave received his 
masters degree in Christian Education and 
also received the Loraine Chafer Award in 
Systematic Theology. 

(Continued on page 6) 



CCAA President Rev. Larry 
Czerniak ('64) presenting float 
and display awards on the soc­
cer field at half-time. 

AAG IV STATUS 

November 13, 1969 

AMOUNT NUMBER OF LARGEST SMALLEST 
PARTICIPATORS DONATION DONATION 

$2,648.15 123 $127. 00 $ . 20 

Rev. Cliff Boessel ('59) speaking to 175 Alumni gathered at the 
noon buffet. 

Dave and Vicki Jensen ('65) 
duet. 

Campus focal point immediately following 
the Homecoming Parade. 

The Cedarville College Alumni Association 
announced on Homecoming, October 18, 
1969, the newly elected Executive Commit­
tee, Pictured above are (left to right), Ty 
Bryant ('64), Alumni Director; Jody Grosh 
('66), Secretary; Rev. Larry Czerniak ('64), 
President; Bill Riter ('64), Treasurer, and 
Ron Grosh ('68), Vice President. This com­
mittee plans to meet on a regular basis to 
discuss the opportunities of the CCAA dm­
ing the next two years. 

The Homecoming Queen, Ev Hare, and her 
court. 

Mr. Dave Kemey, student body president, presenting the Queen. The Queen's Court enroute during parade. 



HOMECOMING 1969, cont. from page 1 

Alumni activities included the Class of 
1964, 5th year reunion, where approximately 
forty classmates gathered for fellowship, 
slides, and a buffet dinner. Approximately 
175 attended the Saturday noon alumni buf­
fet which was "emceed" by newly elected, 
Alumni Association President, Rev. Larry 
Czerniak ('64). 

Rev. Cliff Boessel ('59) brought a brief 
challenging message entitled "Wise and 
Willing." Rev. Boessel is pastor of the Bethel 
Baptist Church of South Toledo, Ohio. Dave 
and Vicki Jensen ('65) and Rev. George Zinn 
('67), brought messages in special music. 

Rev. Czerniak presented awards to: alumni 
who had traveled the greatest distance -
Mrs. Pat (Micka) Eskolin ('64) from Miami, 
Florida; most recently married- Boyd (65) 
and Kathy (68) (Johnson) Griffith, August 23, 
1969, and the most recent addition to a fam­
ily - Rev. Dave ('63) and Donna ('63) Jere­
miah, Janice Dee, very recently adopted. 

The Cedarville College Alumni Associa­
tion presented the Honorary Alumni Award 
to Mrs. Ruth Underwood, the Co11ege post 
office manager. The Alumni-of-the-Year 
Award was presented to Miss Bernice Mick 
('55), the college bookstore manager with 15 
years service. 

The Annual Alumni Giving Class Award 
was presented to the class of 1961, who 
ranked No. 1 among 15 classes in total con­
tributed ($2,261.00), percentage of partici­
pation (38.7%), and average gift size ($188.42 
average from 31 donors). This enthusiasm 
enabled the association to increase by 65% 
their total gifts over that of last year's cam­
paign. Miss Marlene Bresson ('61), Class 
Agent of the Class of 1961 was the recipient 
of the Class Agent-of-the-Year Award. 

Approximately 80 alumni remained in the 
buff et room for the brief business meeting, 
and then joined hundreds of friends, other 
alumni, parents, prospective students and 
community friends in the area of the soccer 
field. Homecoming in 1970 is planned for 
October 16th and 17th. 

1969 SOCCER RECAP 
The Yellow Jackets' soccer team repeated 

their second place standing of last year in the 
Mid-Ohio Conference. The final record this 
season was 6-6-1. Mid-Ohio Conference vic­
tories were against Bluffton College, Defi­
ance College, and Malone College. The sole 
defeat was to Wilmington College 1-3, the 
Mid-Ohio Conference Champions. 

Coach Randy Ross's team was chosen as 
the leading team in offense in tl1e state. Jim 
Cavey, a freshman, was selected as first in 
the state in season scoring with a total of 
seventeen points. Bob Austin and Sam Mc­
Millin were both third in the state with 
twelve points each. 

Witl1 only three men graduating, Joel 
Nitz, Andy Gathany, and pave Draxier, 
Coach Ross feels that his tean:i' will be strong 
in returning players next season. 

Jim Buzzard, goalie, was selected as the 
most valuable player. 

Coach Ross and the team are visiting 
various churches and youth groups in the 
Ohio area and presenting special programs 
of music and testimonies. 

ENGAGEMENT 
Miss Sharon Boylan, instructor of Foreign 

Languages was engaged to Mr. Lee Hahnlen 
who is a senior and also is on the College 
campus security staff. A June 13, 1970, 
wedding is planned in Anies, Iowa. Lee plans 
to attend seminary. 

ALUMNI OF NOTE, cont. from page 4 

Mr. Pete Reese ('59) is athletic director 
at the Los Angeles Baptist College and 
Theological Seminary in Newhall, Califor­
nia and is active in the speakers bureau in 
the western states. 

Mr. John Lawlor ('63) received his Th.M. 
degree from Grace Theological Seminary 
May 28, 1969. John is presently pastoring 
the Walnut Street Baptist Church, Jersey 
Shore, Pennsylvania. 

WCDR ... FM 90.1 MHZ 
STEREO 

The Cedarville College radio station, 
WCDR-FM, under the direction of Paul 
Gathany, resumed broadcasting November 
5, 1969. Programming is now automated 
by the installation of four tape decks, two 
random selected carousel cartridge decks, 
program switch, and time clock. The auto­
mated system, when programmed properly, 
performs most of the functions normally per­
formed by a board operator. By operating 
automatically ten hours a day, students can 
gain experience in other more necessary 
areas of broadcasting. Approximately 100 
hours of stereo programming will originate 
from WCDR-FM each week. 

The radio staff conducted a local radio 
survey last spring to detern1ine listener pref­
erences concerning types and length of pro­
grams, listening tinies, and tl1e penetration 
of FM and FM stereo receivers. Valuable 
data have been accumulated and will be of 
interest to the programming department of 
WCDR. In listenership the station came in 
third place in the county. This is ahead of 
two commercial stations. 

It is hoped that the FCC will approve an 
application for increased power. The pres­
ent power is 3.6 kilowatts, and the applica­
tion is for 37.7 kilowatts. Upon approval by 
the FCC, the transmitting tower will be re­
located 3% miles southeast of Cedarville 
and the height increased to 400 feet. 

SEARS MAKES GRANT 
The College received two grants from the 

Sears and Roebuck Company Foundation. 
One was for $500 toward the "Three to 
Grow On" campaign, and an additional gift 
of $300 was designated for the purchase of 
books for the library. 
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